
B&G Committee Meeting 1/18/22 

 

Location: Woodstock Elementary School – tour of facilities 

Present: Joe Rigoli, Jim Haff, Matt Hough, Bob Crean 

Capital Improvement Plan: the committee reviewed the CIP submitted by Jim Fenn & Joe Rigoli. The 

committee recommended moving the CIP to the full board for discussion. Suggestions were made about 

completing some projects in one fiscal year rather than spread the project out over multiple years. 

Johnson Controls: Joe gave an update on JCI’s energy work at our district schools. Work continues with 

lighting upgrades and building weatherization. 

TPVS Dehumidifier: An update was given on the issues with the Dehumidification unit. The district is 

now seeking input and recourse from legal on how to proceed with the unit not functioning as designed. 

Aerus Units: Joe gave a summary of the possible donation of Aerus air purification units from the Town 

of Reading’s ARPA funds to Reading Elementary School. The committee recommended reaching out to 

the Town to engage in conversations about possibly using the funding to improve the existing HVAC 

system at RES rather than purchase 17 air purification units. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm   


